
Newsletter Friday 4th March 

  Hart Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Email: info.hart@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @hartprimaryschool 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Break up for half term: Friday 
8th April 2022.   
 
Return to School : Monday 25h 
April 2022  
 
 
Red nose day Friday 18th March 
2022 

 

 

 
 
KS1 Trip to Tees Mouth Field 
Centre—28.3.2022 
 
 
 
Easter Service at  Hart :  Only 
Reception to Year 6 years. 
April 5th at 1:15  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parents evening—Monday 4th 
April and Wednesday 6th April 
(the format will be dependant on 
school’s COVID risk assessment) 
 
 
Nurse drop in session: 
Tuesday 10th May 2022 ,  
09.30 – 10.30.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

Dear Parents/carers, 

It has been another exciting first week back and a very busy half term. The children have 
started their new subject topic areas and are already enthused. School have emailed the 
Knowledge Organisers to you. The Knowledge Organisers state the ‘golden nuggets’ of 
learning for this half term so that parents/carers can support their children with their    
learning. If you would like any further information, please speak to your child’s class   
teacher or Mrs Wilson (Deputy Headteacher ) who is the Teaching and Learning Lead. 

Share A Lesson  

As I mentioned in the last newsletter, school are eager to welcome parents back into 
school to join in the fantastic teaching and learning which takes place. Our teaching staff 
would like to invite 1 parent/carer to come into the classroom, sit with their child and 
‘Share A Lesson’ on the dates listed below.  

EYFS - Wednesday 16th March 2pm – 2.45                                                                          
Y1/ Y2 – Wednesday 23rd March 9am – 9.50                                                                             
Y5/Y6 - Thursday 24th March 9am – 9.50                                                                             
Y3/Y4 – Friday 25th March 9am – 9.50                                                                              
                                                                             
We are also delighted that Early Years would like to invite ‘someone special to them’ into 
the building to celebrate Mother’s Day on Tuesday 22nd March at 2pm. This can be a 
mum, grandparent, carer, Dad etc . This will be another opportunity to see your child in the 
EYFS environment. The EYFS team will send you more information in due course.  

The majority of COVID restrictions have been lifted but school continue to be cautious and 
therefore we will limit the invite to 1 parent per child for these events, masks are optional 
and windows/doors will be open. We ask that anyone who has COVID symptoms does not 
attend the session.  

The Y1/Y2 team are excitedly planning a trip to Tees Mouth Field Centre to support their 
learning . The details of the trip are listed on ParentPay. If you have any questions regard-
ing the trip, please contact your child’s class teacher or Miss Leighton.  

 

On Friday 18th March, school will be celebrating Red Nose Day. Children can come into 
school wearing clothes of their choice or can follow the ‘red theme’ if they wish. There will 
be a donation bucket on the gate that morning should you wish to make a small donation.  

Have a lovely weekend, 

Mrs Hill 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

World Book Day at St Peter’s was lots of fun! Children and staff dressed up as either a word, or book char-
acter and showed some AMAZING creativity. Throughout the day, children were involved in a       multitude 
of activities including quizzes, scavenger hunts, reading to a partner, live lessons from the BBC, author and 
illustrator chats and even a live reading from the author, Michael Morpurgo! The day was certainly a cele-
bration of our love of reading and the school was buzzing with reading ‘talk’. We would like to thank our 

families for the time and effort spent yesterday. The children looked  
fabulous! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Recycle School Uniform 
 

If anyone would like to send in any old school uniform that 
doesn’t fit any longer, we can give other parents 

the opportunity to swap uniform. 

Thank you

COVID 
 
 

Can I please stress that parents, carers and pupils who are  
displaying one or more of the symptoms of Coronavirus are 

strongly advised NOT to enter the school premises. Please in-
form school if your child is displaying symptoms, take your child 
to be tested at the earliest opportunity and inform school of the     

results.   

Superstar Award 
 

 EYFS— Louis 

Y1/2— Frankie  
Y3/4– Jack W  
Y5/6– Jessica  

 
 

Citizenship 
 

EYFS—  
Y1/2– Jacob  
Y3/4– Will  

Y5/6– Saoirse  
 
 

Golden Quill  
 

EYFS—  Kiera 

Y1/2–  Emilia  
Y3/4– Skye  
Y5/6– Ava  

 
 

Maths Award 
 

EYFS— Emily 

Y1/2—Noah  
Y3/4–  Zack  
Y5/6– Victor  

Weekly Award Winners  

START AND FINISH TIMES  
 

KS2: Y3/4/5/6 
 
 

Entry to lessons : 0830-08:40 lessons to commence 
promptly at 08:40 

 
School finishes at 2:45  

 
 

KS1 AND EYFS 
 

Entry to lessons 08:40-08:50: lessons to commence 
promptly at 08:50 

 
School finishes at 2:55 pm 

 

 

 

Monday—  KS2 Art Club (Spaces limited) 

Tuesday—  KS2 Street Dance (Spaces limited) 

Wednesday—Year 3/4 Sports Club 

Thursday— KS2 Eco club 

        Year 1/2 Sports Club 

Friday—      Year 5/6 Sports Club 

                     KS2 Guitar lessons  

 

 
 
 

Themed School Lunches  
 
    23rd Sept—Italian Day 
 
1st Apr—Indian Food Day  22nd Oct—Own School  
    Theme 
 
27th June—Wimbledon  Day 11th Nov—Remembrance  
    Day 
 
 
4th Jul—American Day  December—Christmas  
    Dinner  
 
 
5th Jan ‘23—New Year Healthy Eating 


